MINUTE

of

PLANNING APPLICATIONS COMMITTEE

Minute of meeting held at 2.00pm in the Council Chamber, Council Headquarters, Giffnock on 4th June 2025.

Present:

Councillor Paul Edlin
Councillor Annette Ireland
Councillor Chris Lunday

Provost Mary Montague Councillor Jim McLean (Vice Chair) Councillor Andrew Morrison

Attending:

Caitriona McAuley, Director of Environment; Michaela Sullivan, Head of Place; Michaela McGuckin, Chief Planner and Building Standards Manager; Gerry Mahon, Chief Officer (Legal and Procurement); Derek Scott, Principal Planner (Development Management); Graeme Smith, Communications Manager; and John Burke, Democratic Services Officer.

(*) denotes remote attendance

APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR

1211. In accordance with Standing Order No.16, the Committee was required to appoint a chair for this meeting from those Members present.

Accordingly, Provost Montague, seconded by Councillor Lunday, proposed that Councillor Ireland be appointed Chair. This proposal was accepted unanimously.

Councillor Ireland in the Chair

CHAIR'S REMARKS - COUNCILLOR BETTY CUNNINGHAM

1212. The chair remarked on the recent passing of Councillor Betty Cunningham, the chair of the Committee. In her memory, a minute's silence was observed by all present.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

1213. There were no declarations of interest intimated.

1172

MOTION ON NOTICE

1214. Prior to consideration of this item, the Chair considered the competency of the motion and received the legal opinion of external King's Counsel on the matter from the Chief Officer (Legal and Procurement).

Thereafter, in accordance with Standing Order No. 16, she ruled that the motion on the notice was not competent and, therefore, would not be considered.

CHAIR